
I strongly oppose HB 3063.  Vaccines should be a matter of individual freedom and a medical decision 
that parents can make for their own children.  This bill seems to be inspired by the recent hysteria over 
measles cases in Clark county WA.  Please note that nobody died.  The level of fear was absolutely 
absurd given the FACTS about what actually happened.   
 
If you look at FACTS (not hysteria) over the past 20 years, it's clear that there is absolutely no need to 
legislate vaccination.  Plenty of people freely choose to immunize.  And that's their choice.   
 
I chose to give my children MMR, but not on the schedule proposed by the CDC. That was MY choice to 
make.   
 
 I cannot believe that we are even debating mandatory vaccinations! The precedent is outrageous, 
offensive, racist and simply unamerican.   
 
Please vote no on hb 3063! 
 
Shannon Sbarra 
Bend, OR 
 


